TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN


DRAFT MINUTES TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING
JUNE 18, 2013
COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING
TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

Present:  Martel, Schultz, Goossen, Amos and Windiate
Absent: None
Audience:  10

1.  Meeting convened at 7:00 followed by the pledge to the flag.
2. Minutes:  Motion by Goossen to approve Minutes of May 21, 2013 was seconded and passed 5-0.  Motion by Amos to approve Minutes of the Special Meeting June 3, 2013 was seconded and passed 5-0.  Motion by Goossen to approve Minutes of the Special Meeting June 13, 2013 was seconded and passed 5-0.  Minutes of Closed Session June 13, 2013 were also approved.
3. Announcements:  The playground equipment installation will begin July 8th; Stone Circle is celebrating their 30th anniversary.  See our webpage for more details, torchlaketownship.org.  
4. Agenda Content:  Motion by Schultz to approve Agenda was seconded and passed 5-0.
5. Citizen Commentary:   Sheriff Bean submitted the 2012 Annual Report.  He also presented information regarding new requirements to carry a Boating Safety Certificate.  See the link on our website home page for more details.  A copy of the Sheriff’s newsletter was also presented.  Their webpage is antrimcounty.org     OR 911@antrimcounty.org.
6. Consent Agenda:  Motion by Amos to approve was seconded and passed 5-0.
7. Planning Commission Report:  Goossen reported the PC continues to work on Zoning Ordinance amendments and have forwarded the Definitions to the County for their review.  A-Ga-Ming still has some outstanding issues with their application for PUD rezoning.  Hopefully, these will be resolved and they will be at the July meeting with a complete application.
8. A.  Municipal Underwriters of Michigan, Inc.  Township representative Adam Gandolfi was present to discuss the township’s risk policies and answer any questions.  Very informative presentation.  
B.  Road Repairs:  Repairs for Stone Circle and Coleman Road were discussed.  Stone Circle gravel road is in the worst shape and needs immediate attention.  The Motion by Amos to approve going forward with the Stone Circle repair, as presented in Burt Thompson memo dated June 12, 2013, not to exceed $18,854 was seconded and passed 5-0.  We will then meet with Thompson to analyze what to do with Coleman Road.
C.  TLT Fire Department: 1. Pay scale analysis comparing surrounding townships was reviewed, with no formal action being taken.  2. New Lieutenant:  Motion by Schultz to approve the Supervisor’s recommendation to appoint Ryan Bigelow as Lieutenant, to complete course work within 12 months, effective immediately was seconded and passed 5-0.  3.  Martel shared draft letter to township citizens recruiting individuals for the fire department.  The letter will be sent next week along with new flyer with boat picture created by Ryan Bigelow.
D.  Ordinance Enforcement Officer:  The possibility of having an OEO was discussed vs. appointing a Constable.  The township approved an Enforcement Officer back in 1979 with Ordinance 0-79-5, effective June 1979.  Martel created a draft Job Description for Board review and included MTA “Red Book” info regarding Constable and Ordinance enforcement as well as Michigan law regarding same.  No formal action taken at this time.
E.  Torch Bay Nature Preserve Authority:  Motion by Goossen to appoint Becky Norris, Ted Murdock, Chris Szejbach and Steve McClain to the Authority was seconded and passed 5-0.  This group meets as needed.
F.  EMS/Fire Department Private Road Study:  New cross-trained employee Mark Becmer and Director Persons have begun a study of private roads within the township in regard to access ability for ambulance and fire trucks.  Measurements and pictures are being taken, with recommendations to be given at next month’s Board meeting.  They stressed the importance of our vehicles being able to come down your drive to respond to any emergency situation.  They will be introducing themselves to the public as they go along.  They will also be starting a call-list, as requested, for anyone asking for our help.  Also, if you need a wellness check, we will respond.
9.    Citizen Commentary:  Knoechel recommended the call list be a daily list vs. a weekly list.
10.  Board Commentary:  Schultz reminded tax bills will be mailed soon.  They are being printed by a different company so they will look different; Amos commented our two new cross-trained employees are really moving forward and we are very fortunate to have them.
11.  With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:36 PM.

These Minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate
Township Clerk

